
File: 5719.00
September 15, 2014

Shannon Johnson
Manitoba Hydro
820 Taylor Avenue
Winnipeg MB  R3M 3T1

Dear Ms. Johnson:

Re: St. Vital Transmission Complex Project 

The proposal submitted pursuant to The Environment Act for the St. Vital Transmission Complex 
project, and comments received from the public and the Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) related to 
the proposal, have been reviewed. The following additional information is required based on this review.

1. Provide information on the potential for the requested changes to the proposed transmission line 
route that are outlined in the attached comments from Mr. Myron Knodel and Mr. Don Doerkson;

2. Provide information on the potential for routing the transmission lines around Sage Creek;

3. Provide information on whether the Sage Creek land developers were notified by Manitoba 
Hydro that additional transmission lines were planned for the right-of-way in Sage Creek, prior to 
development of the community; and

4. Provide information on any additional health risks to landowners where there would be four 
transmission lines in one right-of-way, based on the attached comments from the 
�southofsagecreek� e-mail address.

The environmental assessment review process will continue upon receipt of your response to the 
above requested information.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at elise.dagdick@gov.mb.ca or
(204) 619-0709.

Yours truly,
�original signed by�

Elise Dagdick, B.Sc
Environment Officer

Att.

c: Public Registries

Environmental Stewardship Division
Environmental Approvals Branch
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3C 1A5
T 204 945-8321  F 204 945-5229
www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal





Dgdick, EIise(CWSJ

From: Don Doerksen [
Sent: July-23-14 10:00 AM
To: Dagdick, Elise (CWS)
Subject: St vital transmission line

Good Morning ELise
I’m contacting you regarding the proposed St Vital Transmission line by MB Hydro. I live on

and the line is proposed to go on the west side of Sec
.

This places the line very close to my

house and farm yard which is my livelihood.
I’m not sure how this will impact my operation but there is always the concern of line buzz, stray voltage and

just the inconvenience of this infrastructure so close to the yard. Would it not be the same cost or even more

cost effective

1 this is still on my property but at least I would not havethisline so

close to my house and farm yard. Thank you for this consideration, for comments you may email or call my

cellat .

Best Regards
Don Doerksen
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